BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY 26 MARCH 2024 7.30PM AT THE NEW HOPE CENTRE
Attendees: 19 Bell Tower members. Meeting chaired by Jonathan Dart. Thames Ward councillors Adele Barnett-Ward and Richard Davies also attended.
Apologies: David Neale, Liz Hobbs
Speaker: Andy Hartley, headteacher of the new River Academy, gave a presentation on the new secondary school in Richfield Avenue, which will be part of the Maiden Erlegh Trust. The school will open in September 2024 with 180 pupils. It will not have a designated catchment area but be open to pupils from all areas of Reading.
Minutes: Minutes of the 2023 AGM were approved – proposed by Barbara Kendall, seconded by Mark Ralph, motion carried unanimously.
Review of the last year: Bell Tower Chair Jonathan Dart presented the review. Our finances have improved, largely due to higher advertising revenue in the newsletter and a financially successful street party. Engagement at other events was mixed. The committee resolved to increase the membership fee to £2 per person.
Finance: Jake Marin-Hanson presented a summary of the association’s annual accounts. Annual income was £851, outgoings £821, end balance £721.75. Approval of the financial report was proposed by Sandie Gill, seconded by Andy Ellis and carried unanimously.
Election of officers
David Neale confirmed prior to the meeting that he was willing to continue as Secretary.
Jake Marin-Hanson was willing to carry on as Treasurer.
No other nominations were received.
Both elected unopposed.
Election of committee
All existing committee members had indicated that they were willing to stand for re-election:
Jonathan Dart, Richard Chandler, Sandie Gill, Barbara Kendall, Pat Short, Liz Hobbs, Andy Ellis, Len Middleton and Mark Ralph. Bob Murrant offered to stand as an additional committee member. Proposed by Barbara Kendall, seconded by Jake Marin-Hanson, elected unopposed.
AOB
Parking area on land next to Barry Place: concerns about abandoned vehicles. This is private land and according to our council contacts its ownership is unknown, so the vehicles are likely to be parked legally. Barry Place residents have chosen not to join the area’s residents’ parking scheme. No further action is realistically possible.
